RECREATION AND ENTERTAINMENT’S COMMITTEE

 

The Minutes of the Recreation and Entertainment’s Committee held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 18th November 2003 at 7.00 p.m.
 

Present
Mrs. T M Birkett (Chairman)

Mr. T M Crookall

Mrs. P Sweeney
 

Absent
Mrs. C S Atcheson
In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)
 

MINUTES
03/315
The Minutes of the meeting held on 21st October 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.
 

MANX GRASS AND
03/316
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the 
SAND RACING CLUB

recently reformed Manx Grass and Sand Racing Club.  The Club intended to organise a number of off-road motorcycle races.  It was noted that the Club intended to put together a programme of meetings for 2004 and was seeking the Commissioners permission in principle to hold race meetings on Peel beach.  At this stage the Committee expressed its interest in coming to some arrangement regarding beach racing but did query how many events the club wished to stage in 2004.  It was AGREED that the Town Clerk write to the Secretary of the Club enquiring as to the number of events it wished to stage.
 

MOBILE CATERING
03/317
The Town Clerk read out a letter from MCA Mobile Catering which wished to thank the Committee in issuing a street traders licence for the Carnival and Viking Boat Races in 2003.  The proprietor of the firm wished to operate a mobile catering facility on the occasion of the 2004 Carnival event, Viking Boat Race event and the November 5th 2004 fireworks evening.  After discussion the Committee had no objection to a mobile catering facility being provided on these occasions.
 

BONFIRE NIGHT
03/318
The Town Clerk read out a letter of praise from a Mr. Ryding of 5 Links Close, Peel in respect of the bonfire night and firework display held on 5th November 2003.  Mr. Ryding indicated that the display was wonderful, well prepared, organised and supervised.  NOTED
 



Arising there from Mr. Crookall and the other members of the Committee wished to extend their congratulations and appreciation to the staff involved in preparing the bonfire and helping to organise the lighting of the bonfire and preparations for the firework display
 

PHOTOGRAPHIC
03/319
The Town Clerk outlined the details of the 
COMPETITION

2003 Photographic Competition which had been arranged in association with the Western Photographic Society.  The competition had an open and junior categories and entries on a winter/Christmas theme had to be submitted by 31st December 2003.
 

ARTS STRATEGY
03/320
The Town Clerk referred to a draft Arts Developments Strategy prepared by the Isle of Man Arts Council.  It was AGREED that the strategy be copied to members of the Recreation and Entertainments Committee for their consideration and comment as necessary.
 

 



This part of the meeting ended at 7.20p.m.
 

 

